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Andersen "A-Series" clad wood units; general renovations & repairs to exist. structure-to match exist.

MARCH 21, 2025









          2118 Ion Avenue (the John S. O'Conner House, ca, 1895)

The proposed renovations are designed for minimal impact on the existing 
structure. There are no proposed changes to the existing form, except for 
the reconfiguration of the uncovered entry stairs (the existing wood 
stairway has a large, and somewhat awkward, landing near the bottom of 
the stair: the proposed new wood steps are the in the same location/same 
width/etc. but just continue down to grade- thus eliminating the landing 
area).

The main proposed changes are to the existing nonhistoric windows & 
doors; it appears the house was renovated/altered in 1987 & again in 1990 
with the addition of inferior vinyl windows and fiberglass doors 
(muntin/spacer bars are located between the insulated glass- not on the 
exterior of the glass, resulting in poorly imitated divided lights).

The proposal calls for the replacement of all existing doors & 
windows  (all existing are nonhistoric: as documented by photo 
evidence) with Andersen "A-Series" clad wood windows & doors with 
"full divided lights"- grills on the interior & exterior and a spacer 
between the glass.

*Existing windows are mostly double hung: 6-over-6.
Proposed change to double hung: 2-over-2 
(same overall size as existing- except at front elevation).

*Front porch elevation: there are two poorly proportioned 1-over-1 
windows and two sets of doors with squat transoms.
Proposed are four new sets of doors (aluminum clad wood with full divided 
light - as shown on new elevations)- at location of existing doors & 
windows.

*Front porch columns: existing wood columns are nonhistoric 5"x5" square;
Proposed new wood 7"x7" columns (same locations & spacing as existing).

Otherwise, all other exterior work is limited to repairing (as much as 
possible) existing material, and only replacing damaged/unsalvageable 
materials with "in kind material". (most, if not all of exterior siding/trim/etc. 
is nothistoric: house appears to have been significantly altered in 1987).

Proposed site work includes the removal of a nonhistoric shed, reworking 
entry walkway (to align with the reconfigured front stairway), new driveway 
and parking area  on the Station 22 Street side, and a new pool and pool 
patio area on the west side of the existing house.


